
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Hailey Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations and many lessons through a variety of online entrepreneurs who 
are growing their businesses based on their own visions. We're on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

Oh, what's up and welcome to this podcast episode. But you didn't know it's coming 
in hot with some vocals, vocal styling. Hi,

welcome to the show. I'm a little bit silly today feeling a little bit giddy because
I've been spending my time thinking and visioning for myself for my clients. And I 
came up with some real good shit. So I wanted to share that with you this week. My 
vision for entrepreneurship, my redefining of entrepreneurship. And the reason that 
this matters to you, is for the same reason that I think it matters to me. So as I 
shared last episode, I have really only seen entrepreneurs who I've really only seen
small business owners, and then entrepreneurs that are like billionaires, right? So 
I will see someone, and when I say I will see what I mean is growing up. And even 
now in my local market, I live in Central Illinois and a pretty small town. I know 
lots of people with small businesses, people who are small business owners, and I 
also have in my vision, people that own multimillion dollar, small businesses, but a
small business owner and entrepreneur are two different people. And we're gonna talk
about that today. And then the entrepreneurs that I did know, are like billionaires,
they are, you know, the Elon Musk's the, like the shark tank people, right? They're 
entrepreneurs or investors, but their businesses are massive. So I don't have a 
pretty clear vision for what entrepreneurship looks like. For me, I think it's 
important to pull in a visual of entrepreneurship that fits my life and my 
understanding, because it's really hard to be what you cannot see. So today, I'm 
going to give you my definition of entrepreneur, the difference between 
entrepreneurs and small business owners, some traits of entrepreneurs, share my 
vision for my clients, as entrepreneurs, and then just share a little bit about my 
vision for myself as an entrepreneur. Okay. And again, this is important, because I 
don't know that many entrepreneurs, small business owners, yes, no loads of them, 
that many entrepreneurs that are women, that are mothers, that are a part of the 
bipoc community, that live in small towns, right, that are also very successful as 
entrepreneurs, meaning they have multiple projects or businesses that they work on. 
And they're thriving emotionally and mentally. Okay, so that's what we're going to 
talk about in this episode. And I'm going to start with a definition of 
entrepreneurship. Okay, there are dozens of definitions for entrepreneur, but the 
main one, from the Oxford dictionary is a person who organizes and operates a 
business or businesses. And then here's the kicker taking on greater than normal 
financial risk in order to do so. So entrepreneurs are not just small business 
owners in that, typically small business owners, and not always, but they'll take on
some financial risks, they'll take on some risk, but it's so that they can build 
security. And I find that many small business owners want to build themselves a 
position or role a job. And that's what they end up doing sometimes on purpose, 
sometimes not. They end up building themselves a job and not building what I would 
consider entrepreneurs looking at a business as an asset, right. So small business 



owners are typically trying to build themselves a job build themselves security, and
entrepreneurs see the business as an asset and their risk. And if you guys can hear 
my dog snoring right now next to me. But the financial risk, the emotional risk, the
time risk that entrepreneurs take on are typically much greater. My definition of 
entrepreneur is someone who views their business as an asset, rather than as a job. 
They are focused on growth, entrepreneurs are focused on again, not just building 
something to kind of settle on plateau. And again, these things aren't bad. By the 
way, the way I'm talking about small business ownership is not bad, but it's just 
different right? To entrepreneurs view their businesses as an asset. They're focused
on growth. Entrepreneurs are also looking to innovate. So they have a new idea. And 
they should anyway, always be cross referencing between. Is this helpful? And is 
this profitable? Right? So we're looking at the intersection of profitability, and 
helpfulness, and build solutions to answer those questions. Is it profitable? Is it 
helpful, and then they take on risk, they're capable of taking on risk, I find that 
so fascinating. And such a big differentiator between entrepreneurs and small 
business owners. And someone who's a W two employee, I think all of them can be 
incredible, intelligent, thoughtful, really driven humans. But risk is one of the 
big defining factors. My husband, who is a W two employee, he loves his job loves 
the mission of the organization he works for, he's great at it. He was one of the 
few people that like, personally thrive during quarantine. And his job was one of 
the reasons for it, because he's doing work that he loves, and service of youth, 
particularly teenage boys, in his case, like, he loves his work. And his risk 
tolerance is super, super low, he will probably never be an entrepreneur. And that's
not a bad thing. I don't think entrepreneurship is for everyone. But he's an example
of a person that is it's not like entrepreneurs are better than w two employees. But
what's different between he and I is his tolerance for risk is very different. His 
tolerance for uncertainty is very different than mine, his tolerance for failure is 
very different than mine is. And I think some of those things are innate, some of 
those things are a result of home environments, you might have had a lot of 
uncertainty growing up. So the uncertainty of entrepreneurship doesn't scare you. 
Because you have lived in situations where there's a high level of uncertainty. 
These are traits that can also be bred, like they can also be built up and trained 
over time. So I think entrepreneurship is not something that you're either born with
it or not, no, it can be developed, it might come out of trauma or hard situations. 
But it's that tolerance for risk and uncertainty, and failure and rejection that I 
think is a very definitive for entrepreneurs. And then the first one I had mentioned
as well viewing your business or viewing a business as an asset, that's a really big
differentiator as well. Entrepreneurs are much more likely to have multiple 
businesses going at once, or just understanding that over their career as an 
entrepreneur,

they're going to work on lots of different projects, while they love, probably each 
project that they work on, they know that any of these projects can change, and 
probably will change over the years, I think small business owners are very much 
trying to build the thing that's going to sustain them. And that's going to be their
like ethos, the thing that's gonna drive them and push them forward versus an 
entrepreneur is like, yeah, it's one of many things that are gonna do that for me. 
So entrepreneurs create things that are novel, non routine, a little risky, they 
like cognitive challenges, they are analytical, they are creative, they enjoy or at 
least can work through complex interpersonal communication, because that's basically



what selling is right? selling an idea, selling a project, getting people to work 
with you delegating an idea is selling, right entrepreneurs learn to be very good at
selling. And there are, in general, a high ability person that breaks and bends the 
rules. Again, all of these things can be in a small business owner, and they can be 
in a W two employee, but the entrepreneur is like ratchet it up in these particular 
areas. So as this pertains to my clients, I think one of the big things that I don't
sell them, and one of the things that they aren't necessarily looking for is like 
neatly packaged security, because if they did, they just continue to be an employee,
or just really focus and hard on building out one business really big and tall and 
wide, or keeping it small, but just you know, really focused on only one thing. And 
my clients, when I think of the entrepreneurs they are are not trying to be neat. 
They're not trying to get packaged, very organized security. Their goal is to learn 
how to move, how to be how to operate as an entrepreneur and the CEO of their whole 
lives. Right. So again, it's not just about one organization, but their entire 
lives. So we talk a lot about making powerful choices that keep their lives in 
thriving, and they're thriving at the forefront of their decisions. So they're not 
just like running around from thing to thing. And technically being an entrepreneur 
being a person who organizes and operates businesses, but they're they're doing so 
emotionally and mentally To financially successfully, and then it's also about like,
fully expressing themselves as an entrepreneur. So I think entrepreneurs are 
creative in a different way than say a designer or an artist is creative, but it's 
still creativity. Instead of creating art, they're creating robust, and like high 
quality businesses that deeply serve clients, and are highly profitable. That's my 
favorite kind of art personally, like I think about creating businesses that are 
high value, high quality results, and highly profitable as my art. That is how I'm 
creative as an entrepreneur. And I think my clients are creative in that way too. 
Like, that's one of their defining factors as an entrepreneur. So when my clients 
come to me, it's not what the goal of looking for perfectly packaged security,

we might build something if it's their first business, or they're moving away from 
corporate, then yes, building something that's going to create financial security 
for them is important. But typically, they have lots of ideas. And they might do one
at a time, more than one at a time. But anyway, when we're working together, the 
plan isn't just let's create some perfectly packaged security for you. The goal is 
to learn how to be a CEO to learn how to be an entrepreneur, how to move in your 
life as an entrepreneur, and how to express yourself as an entrepreneur. So the last
thing I want to share on this episode is some parts of my one year from now, vision.
So if you have been around these parts for very long, it's one of the first 
exercises I always start clients with is starting to visualize and settle into and 
think about their lives a year from now we talk about their business a year from 
now, their home lives, all of those things. Because very often, once you slow down, 
and you relax, and kind of talk through some of the one year from now, vision 
exercise, I just say those things out loud what's on your brain, a lot of things 
come up that we maybe aren't aware that our desires or things come up that we are 
unsure of. So what I want to share with you are some things that are on my one year 
from now vision. The last time I did this exercise was in, I did it in June, and I 
did again at the end of July. So share some things that came up for me during my 
vision and my own thoughts on entrepreneurship and what those things sparked. Right.
So like, we do the exercise with the intention of it's sparking new ideas, which by 
the way, it's on episode 31 of the podcast is the one year from now, vision 



exercise. So for me, the next year is a lot of acclamation and a lot of really 
intentional building. So I started off my career in entrepreneurship building 
because I had to, because we needed income. And I had some skills that people were 
willing to pay me for, right. I was like a freelancer and independent contributor as
a virtual assistant as a project manager. And now I've built this coaching business.
And I've built another business podcast production School, which is a digital course
and a membership community. We have in development, a niche website, around 
podcasting, as well. And I will probably acquire another micro SAS business in the 
next year, but not from a place of oh my gosh, I need to prove I'm an entrepreneur 
from a place of, Oh, this is who I am, right this summer. And I think we'll continue
to be this year of this like settling into this identity. So I am settling into my 
identity as an entrepreneur, and really continuing to grow my main source of income 
while I work on projects that grow both my net worth and my net impact on the planet
on humanity. Right. So that's business wise, my vision. And then, in general, as I 
am acclimating to the thought, I'm an entrepreneur, this is who I am. What is my 
work on this planet? Part of my work on this planet as a coach is to normalize 
entrepreneurship as a very valid and profitable career path, especially for bipoc 
humans, especially for moms, especially for women that live in the middle of nowhere
and small towns and struggle annoy like I do, just to really normalize 
entrepreneurship. That isn't the mark Cuban's the Steve Jobs like these giant 
entrepreneurs, but like, I mean, I'm probably gonna make several million dollars in 
my lifetime, probably sooner than later. And I still live in the middle of nowhere.

Right and still a mom still bipoc human. And so the things that came up for me out 
of my one year from now vision is thinking about how to help people, how to help my 
clients acclimate faster into entrepreneurship, how to practice being the first 
entrepreneurs of their family, it is a different thing. Being a first generation 
entrepreneur than being a second or third or fourth generation entrepreneur. I want 
to connect my clients with their peers, so people that are also building a six 
figure multi six figure million dollar business connect them with their peers, and 
be able to have them share resources and share stories with each other. Like I have 
things in the works, I will say, for how my coaching business will evolve to serve 
people more deeply out of my desire to redefine entrepreneurship, and out of my own 
acclamation, in my own one year from now, vision, I am very excited and very excited
about weaving in the things that I love and the things I want to experience in my 
life, like adventure, and travel, and just weaving those things into my coaching 
practice and the next year. So stay tuned, we'll keep talking about that. But I'm 
really, really excited for what this you know, recording this podcast doing my one 
year from now, vision exercise on myself multiple times has allowed my own vision to
continue to crystallize and become more clear about what I'm offering in my business
and how I'm going to show up as an entrepreneur in the world. So thank you for 
listening to this episode. If any of this resonates with you, as you are acclimating
and as you are normalizing your own version of entrepreneurship and want to go 
deeper and further create more money work on more impactful projects are desiring to
be supported while you scale. And while you build these things out, then I invite 
you to come and chat with me about private coaching. So I keep a small roster of 
clients. I work one on one with my clients to help them solidify, bring into clarity
their one year from now vision and create a custom plan to walk them forward to 
where they want to be next. So you can go to brainspace optimized comm slash clarity
and book us a talk time to explore what that might look like. You can also get a 



hold of me on Instagram. I'm at brainspace optimized. I look forward to hearing from
you I will see you on the very next episode. Thank you for listening to this episode
of one year from now you can find the show notes and all the links we mentioned at 
brainspace optimized comm slash podcast if you want to chat me up about all things 
entrepreneurship then head to brain space optimized comm and join my email list. 
This is where we have rich conversations about the experience of business ownership 
is thoughtful. It's funny, I like getting responses and chatting with you all it's a
good time. Lastly, you can find me on Instagram at brainspace optimized We will see 
you in the next episode.
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